
Club meeting minutes for February 10th 2025. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM. After a roll call of officers only the treasurer and 
one trustee were absent. The minutes from the January meeting were read and approved by 
John S and Kieth L. The treasurers report stated the club has $28,893.82 in our checking and 
$9,225.27 in our small games account. There was no report for our savings account due to lack 
of a bank statement. The president reported that the trail run was a success with 35 adults and 
5 youth participating. The vise president had no pertinent information to report. The financial 
secretary reported that at the time of the meeting the club had processed 214 renewals. There 
were also 6 new members, 23 youth, 11 spouse membership, and 194 raffle tickets sold. The 
trustees mentioned in their report that there will be a work party being held March 29th with 
more information to follow. Smith Berkey is now the new fish committee chairman. The pond will 
be stocked with trout February 21st at 2:00PM. There are also fish buttons available upon 
request. The archery and trap committee had no pertinent information to report. The kitchen 
reported they will be opening in march and will be hosting the Lancaster County Long Rifles. 
The beagle committee stated they will be holding a trial March 8th and 9th. Also noting that the 
rifle range will be closed during this event.  For the rifle range report it was asked that we remind 
everyone to clean up after themselves. There will also be work on the rifle range the day of our 
club work party. New members were read and approved by Kieth L and Tan. There were no 
additions for “Unfinished business” or “Good of the order”. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 
PM by Kieth L. and Larry S with all in favor. 


